
STATE OF WASHINGTON 

DEPARTMENT OF ECOLOGY
PO Box 47775  Olympia, Washington 98504-7775  (360) 407-6300 

711 for Washington Relay Service  Persons with a speech disability can call 877-833-6341 

April 27, 2022

Jeff Niten, City Manager 
City of Shelton 
525 W Cota Street 
Shelton, WA  98584 
jeff.niten@sheltonwa.gov 

Re: Satisfaction of Agreed Order No. 12929 for the following Contaminated Site: 

• Site Name:  Shelton C Street Landfill
• Site Address: Intersection of West C Street and US Highway 101
• Cleanup Site ID: 2295
• Facility/Site ID: 1186

Dear Mr. Niten: 

Thank you for working with the Washington State Department of Ecology (Ecology) on  
Shelton C Street Landfill (Site). This letter provides written notification that the remedial 
investigation (RI), feasibility study (FS), and the draft cleanup action plan (dCAP) required at the 
Site by Agreed Order No. 12929 (Order) under the Model Toxics Control Act (MTCA), chapter 
70.105D RCW, have been satisfactorily completed. The Order became effective on September 
30, 2016. This letter also describes the next steps for the Site. 

Completion of Remedial Actions Required by the Order 

Ecology has determined the requirements of the Order have been satisfied. Ecology made this 
determination pursuant to Section IX (Satisfaction of Order). 

The remedial actions required by the Order are specified in Section VII (Work to Be Performed). 
City of Shelton was required to develop a Chemicals of Potential Concern and Screening Levels 
Technical Memorandum, an RI Work Plan, an RI Report, a feasibility study, and a draft cleanup 
action plan.  The RI report, feasibility study and draft cleanup action plan were presented for 
public review in November and December of 2021 and no significant comments were received.  
After the public review process, the RI Report, FS and dCAP were finalized.  Ecology has 
determined the remedial actions in Section VII have been satisfactorily completed. 
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Next Steps at the Site 

Ecology has completed a Draft Cleanup Action Plan (DCAP) for the Site. After review and 
consideration of comments received during the public comment period, Ecology will issue a 
final Cleanup Action Plan (CAP). 

The CAP will be implemented in an agreed order. Negotiations for the agreed order were finalized 
on December 20, 2021, and Ecology looks forward to continuing this working relationship. 

Thank you for your efforts toward working to clean up the Site. Should you have any questions, 
please do not hesitate to contact Ecology’s cleanup project manager for this Site, Andrew Smith, 
at 360-485-3987 or andrew.smith@ecy.wa.gov. 

Sincerely, 

Rebecca S. Lawson, P.E., LHG 
Section Manager 
Toxics Cleanup Program 
Southwest Regional Office 

cc by email: Brooke Kilts, City of Shelton, brooke.kilts@sheltonwa.gov  
Kelly Wood, Office of the Attorney General, kelly.wood@atg.wa.gov  
Carla Clarey, Ecology, carla.clarey@ecy.wa.gov  
Andy Smith, Ecology, andrew.smith@ecy.wa.gov  
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